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October 27, 2016


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The October meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Josh Hilbert at 6:00 P.M. on October 27, 2016 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Josh Hilbert, Chairperson
Sloan Walker, Vice Chairperson
Matthew Holtman
Jim Quinn

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative
Those not present were:
Andrew Kalan

Daniel Meier

Beth Bernabeo
CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Hilbert called the group to order. 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the September 22, 2016 meeting were approved.

WELCOME TO NEW EAC MEMBER

New EAC member Jim Quinn was welcomed. He has been a resident of Radnor since 2009 and involved in environmental work since 2003. His environmental work has focused on nonprofit, wetland stream restoration. He is currently doing environmental consulting for regulatory compliance on fugitive emission controls in the gas industry.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Hilbert mentioned an article by the Pennsylvania Environmental Council on the PA state greenhouse gas action plan and goals. www.pecpa.org
RADNOR CONSERVANCY BAMBOO DISCUSSION

Gretchen Groebel from the Radnor Conservancy discussed a resident’s recent concern about invasive bamboo. She had a phone call from Liz Negri, a Raven’s Cliff resident. Ms. Negri contacted the township over a year ago with concerns of her neighbor planting over 120 plugs of bamboo as a screen with help of a local nursery. It’s invasive and grew very quickly into her yard. After numerous contacts, the neighbor agreed to try to remove it. She doesn’t think it’s all gone. Made Gretchen question where we stand from an ordinance position on this issue. Looks like a number of townships have : Bristol, Doylestown, Haverford, Chadd’s Ford, Rutledge, etc. going back from 2010. It’s time Radnor takes this seriously. Bamboo takes over the understory and wipes out all natural habitat. It grows to 30 feet tall. Birds can’t even nest in it. 
Mr. Hilbert pointed out it’s running bamboo that’s the issue, not the clumping type. Existing ordinances ban planting new, but if you already have it you’re grandfathered in – but you’re responsible for keeping it from traveling to within 40 feet of a public road or on your neighbor’s property. This requires an underground barrier.
The Chadd's Ford ordinance allows people to plant running bamboo, but in planters in the ground.
Mr. Norcini typically sends out the Township’s arborist to make contact with the resident. If there are only a couple of episodes a year this seems like a reasonable way to manage it. But it requires the ordinance to have any enforcement ability.
There is a bamboo company in Malvern. But a big part of their business is removing bamboo. It might be worth reaching out to them – how many inquiries are they getting? What are the disposal requirements? EAC supports moving this topic forward and would support an ordinance if that’s the next step. But some information gathering would help the effort.
SUSTAINABLE PA COMMUNITY CERTIFICATION
Mr. Walker discussed energizing our efforts around the greenhouse gas action plan and other initiatives. Have had success in the past on Green Team. Ms. Mattison, who just left the EAC, had recommended a certification program for communities. A roadmap to objective goals we can strive for. Application is simple – you check things off a list and get certification at different levels. Start modest and can work your way up. The process does require buy-in from the Board of Commissioners. Philadelphia is a Gold level city. It was proposed that we ask Mr. Zienkowski and his staff to look over the application with us and see how we would do immediately. This would serve as a roadmap for green priorities; to motivate the Township; and possibly make certain kinds of grants available that require a certain level of certification. We can work with Commissioner Ahr to see if we can get the process started.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION
Radnor Green Team
There was no update.

Sustainable Parks workgroup
There was no update.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
Mr. Holtman reported that he submitted a letter of intent to apply for a grant from the PA Department of Environmental Protection to support an elementary school citizen science water quality monitoring project. The other EAC members expressed willingness to help draft the final proposal, which will be due in December. A motion was made, seconded and passed to support the project.
LIAISON REPORTS
Mr. Kunda said there are new 50-0foot guidelines for riparian buffers and for LED street lights (the latter to reduce blue light produced). He also noted that 800 Goshen Road is subject of a new lawsuit on open space.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
New Business

There was no new business.

Public COMMENT

There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
